Minutes of Regular Meeting

School Safety and Security Committee
Bastrop Independent School District

A Regular Meeting of the School Safety and Security Committee of Bastrop Independent
School District was held Tuesday, November 15, 2022, beginning at 4:30 p.m. at the Bastrop
ISD Service Center, 906 Farm Street, Bastrop, Texas 78602, Training Room 1.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Scot Bunch, Chief of Police, Bastrop ISD PD
Barry Edwards, Superintendent

Billy Moore, School Board President

Ashley Mutschink, School Board Member
Andres Rosales, Fire Chief, City of Bastrop Fire Dept.
Clint Nagy. Chief of Police, Bastrop PD
James Altgelt, BCOEM

Chris Wolf, parent

Matt West, parent

Chad Goertz, teacher, Bastrop ISD

OTHERS PRESENT:
Monica Langle, Adm. Asst. to Bastrop ISD PD

1. | Opening
A. Meeting Called to Order
' Chief Scot Bunch called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. A quorum of
committee members was present. i
B. Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting
Motion: To approve the minutes from the School Safety and Security
Committee meeting on August 16, 2022. The motion was seconded and the
minutes were approved.
2. | Updates and Progress

A. Safety and Security Updates
e Portable building safety was discussed.
e Chief Bunch provided information regarding the intruder detection
audits that have been performed.
e Discussion was held regarding grant funds from Governor Abbott’s
office to help pay for school safety requirements.
e A document regarding proposed amendments to the school
safety requirements from the TEA Chapter 61 was handed
out for review.



e A review of the Emergency Operations Plan was completed by the
TxSSC and recommended updates are being completed by Chief
Bunch.

B. Training for School Based Law Enforcement (SBLE)
e Chief Bunch shared that the ALERRT Level 1 class will be taught
over the winter break.
o Chief Bunch also stated that the BISD PD officers have attended
multiple safety seminars.

C. Questions / Feedback
e Discussion was held regarding the upcoming bond election.
3. Adjournment : - - -
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:57 p.m.
The next meeting will be on March 21, 2023 at 4:30 p.m.

Segﬁégg/ Chair



